

September 25, 2017

MC-124
Mr. Chance Goodin, Manager
MSW Permits Section
Office of Waste, Waste Permits Division
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality
P. O. Box 13087
Austin, TX 78711-3087

Re: Addendum to July 12, 2017 Verification Resampling Report for

Blue Ridge Landfill MSW Permit No. 1505A Fort Bend County, Texas RN102610102; CN600343826

Dear Mr. Goodin:

MW-1-3S had previously reported concentrations of benzene associated with an October 2014 monitoring event. Since that time neither benzene nor any other VOC has been reported for MW-1-3S. Statistical evaluation and historical review of data collected for MW-1-3S reveals no corroborating indication of impact from waste disposal activities. As the well shows no impact from waste disposal activities we request that MW-1-3S be allowed to return to detection monitoring status in accordance with 30 TAC §330.409(e).

If you have any questions about this information, please contact me at (936) 568-9451.

Sincerely,

Hydrex Environmental TBPG Firm No. 50027

Leonell N. Scarborough, P.G.

Senior Hydrogeologist

Distribution:

(Email + Original + 1) Mr. Chance Goodin, Manager

MC-124

MSW Permits Section Waste Permits Division

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

P. O. Box 13087

Austin, TX 78711-3087

(1) Ms. Ashley K. Wadick

Regional Director

TCEQ Regional Office 12 5425 Polk Ave., Ste. H Houston, TX 77023-1452

(1) Mr. Burgess Stengl

Environmental Manager Republic Services, Inc.

P.O. Box 879 Fresno, TX 77545

(1) Mr. Eric Ballenger

Manager Hydrogeology Republic Services, Inc.

E-copy

(1) Mr. Matthew Montagna

Operations Manager Blue Ridge Landfill

P.O. Box 879 Fresno, TX 77545

(1) Mr. Eric Wilson

Director of Public Works

City of Pearland

3501 East Orange Street Pearland, Texas 77581

(1) Hydrex Environmental

E-copy